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LeMay Museum ò60 Years of Vetteó & 

C&HP 500 Corvettes Meet 
by Duncan & Dee 

 
As everyone must know by now, our 
1972 Corvette roaster "Mistress" 
(Duncan is original owner) is on display 
in LeMay - America's Car Museum as 
part of their "60 Years of Vette" exhibit, 
which runs into December.  LeMay is 
ranked one of the top three car muse-
ums in the world, and this being "called 
up to the majors" is certainly a high point 
of our many decades in the motor hobby. 
The grand opening was Friday, August 
9, and we first attended the by-invitation 
VIP breakfast in the lounge/cafe over-
looking the main hall, where all the Cor-
vettes were displayed magnificently, all 
draped in lightweight covers.  We were 
allowed behind the barricades and some-
body made speeches and the car covers 
were swept away and about a million 

people poured in.  And that's just counting the folks we knew... from all over and all eras... amazing.   We 
received many compliments about how refreshing it was to see a "driver" car with patina and provenance 
on display among the over-the-top restorations. Confession: LeMay volunteers had earlier worked won-
ders on Mistressôs old paint down in the bowels of the museum. 
 
We stayed a while, then went home and had lunch and drove "Plain Vanilla" (white ô63 coupe) to the 
Puyallup fairgrounds for the opening of the big "500 Corvettes"  meet. There was supposed to be an 
orderly procession back to LeMay for a dis-
play on their show field, but people just kind of 
rallied over on their own. We pretty much filled 
the lawn at LeMay (about 145 cars that after-
noon) and we socialized indoors and out.  At 
5:00 PM there was a Happy Hour in the Club 
Auto rooms inside (museum members only) 
so we attended and chatted-up folks for a 
couple of hours. 
 
The next day the ñ500 Corvettesò meet contin-
ued at Fairgrounds, and we rumbled down the 
hill with all the rest of the Corvette collection 
('63 coupe, '67 roadster, '04 roadster.) Long-
time motorfriend and past CdeO All City Rally 
 

Just before the unveiling, Mistress on left, 3rd from last 
covered Corvette. 

The proud parents and their baby. 



Next Meeting  
September 11, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  

 Hawks Prairie Inn Restaurant, Lacey, WA  

Heartbeat of Olympia 
The Heartbeat of Olympia is the official publication of Corvettes de Olympia. It is published monthly and 
samples can be obtained by writing to: Corvettes de Olympia, PO Box 2154, Olympia WA  98507-2154, or 
by contacting any club member.  Heartbeat of Olympia Editor-in-Chief: Keith Frost 
 
Corvettes de Olympia is a non-profit organization formed in 1972. Our purpose is to: 

1. Develop friendship and pride among Corvette owners and drivers, 
2. Encourage skillful, safe and sportsmanlike driving habits on the highways, 
3. Improve relations between the community and Corvette people, 
4. Actively promote, sponsor, organize, and supervise sports car competition, outings, meetings and 

other Corvette or sports car activities. 
 

Annual membership dues are Familyð$55.00, Singleð$27.50. Monthly meetings are normally held at 7:00 
p.m. on the 2nd Wednesday of every month at Hawkôs Prairie Restaurant. Meetings are open to any and all 
Corvette enthusiasts. 
Visit us on the web at: www.corvettesdeolympia.org 
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Past Presidents 

Corvettes de Olympia 

1972  Rich Lockhart      

1973  Larry Johnson   

1974   Rich Lockhart   

1975   Terry Halliday  

1976   Ralph Adams 

1977   Bill Pollard   

1978   Sandy Lockhart     

1979   Mike Halliday     

1980   Ralph Adams      

1981   Larry Johnson      

1982  Mike Halliday      

1983   Karen Johnson       

1984   Jerry Crabill         

1985   Tom Kuchman    

1986   Larry Johnson      

1987   Duncan Johnson  

1988   Skip Burch         

1989   Jim Turcotte   

1990   Karen Johnson 

1992   Tom Kuchman 

1991   Ron Zielin 

1993   Roy Scioli 

1994   Tom Hanson 

1995   Tom Kuchman 

1996    Peggy Rogers 

1997    Peggy Rogers 

1998    Karen Johnson 

1999    Randy Harris 

2000    Randy Harris 

2001    Jim Turcotte 

2002    Peggy Rogers 

2003    Peggy Rogers 

2004    Vince Punteney 

2005    Vince Punteney 

2006    Vince Punteney 

2007 Brian Cousineau 

2008 Peggy Rogers 

2009 Meagan Renick 

2010 Meagan Renick 

2011 Meagan Renick 

2012 Meagan Renick 

I write this note the night after returning from an outstanding CdeO club tour to Leav-
enworth and Lake Pateros.  All I can say is, what fun, and how much I love Cor-
vettes and the camaraderie we share on such events.    

Duncan and Dee will lead our next tour through Oregon wine country on September 
27-29.  It gave me goose bumps just reading Duncanôs description of the tour that 
Josette sent out. 

Then on October 6, we have an opportunity to take Corvette camaraderie to the next 
level. The Mount Hood Corvette Club will be ñin our neighborhoodò for an Olympic Peninsula tour, and we plan to 
join them for the day. 

And then on December 6, we plan to hold our Holiday party to celebrate the year gone by and the Corvette op-
portunities that lie ahead in the new year.  I think that all of us who attend will enjoy the retrospective on a very 
fine year and be energized by our future prospects. 

You wonôt want to miss any of these final events, so be sure to put them on your calendar. 
 
Save the Wave! 
 
Anne Wax, President 
Corvettes de Olympia 

Presidentõs Message 
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LeMay Museum ò60 Years of Vetteó & 

C&HP 500 Corvettes Meet 
(continued from page 1) 

 winner Kathleen Scurlock was our extra driver. Let the record show that 
ALL FOUR of our Corvettes were in action on the same weekend, an 
excellent performance by the old-timers. The total Corvette count at the 
fairgrounds was about 200 by our estimate, certainly enough for a good 
show.  We socialized with everybody, had little kids climb in and try on 
the cars, ate genuine Fair scones, and renewed even more auld ac-
quaintances, going back at least to 1973 by Duncanôs recollection.   
 
Being totally amped up on sports cars, we then decided to go on a 
"coffee date" in Deeôs little Miata, after she drove old ñJoyò ('67 red road-
ster) into the garage and drove her Miata out.  Recall ñJoyò is still fully 
set up for autocrossing with lowered F41 suspension, Koni shocks, all 
polyurethane bushings, fast ratio steering, short-throw shifter, and neigh-
borhood-rattling exhaust. Still an old-school Corvette from the days 
when men were men and smelled like horses. Dee likened the change in 
cars to going from pushing a wheelbarrow full of rocks to flicking a feath-
er.  Hmmmmm,  interesting hobby we have here as Universal Motor-
heads. 
 
Saturday night there was an upscale dinner at the Hampton Inn featur-
ing the director of the National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, 
across from the Corvette factory (we were guests of promoters Larry & 
Karen... thanks.)  Interesting night and we can report the Museum has 
expanded tremendously from when last we visited, the finances are in 
vastly better condition, and their adjacent motorsports park is now under 
construction. It will also be the home track of Corvette Racing. Nicely 
done! 
 

Early morning Corvettes at Washington State Fairgrounds 
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Operation Backpack 2013 
By Marilyn 

ñOperation Backpackò is an annual community wide event for donating 
backpacks and school supplies for North Thurston School District stu-
dents in need. Thanks to the generosity of past, present and future Cor-
vettes de Olympia members, weôre sure to put a smile on many young 
faces this year! 
 

We started the event off by queu-
ing up at Woodland Elementary 
School in Lacey. From there, 
Anne Wax led us down Carpen-
ter road to the bus barn where 
we were joined by additional 
members. After visiting and put-
ting our backpacks out in a long 
colorful line, we grouped up for a 
few pictures. 
 
We counted 50 total donated 

backpacksðstuffed to the brim with school supplies! Also, with the extra 
funding approved at the July membership meeting, Peggy Rogers pur-
chased and donated on CdeOôs behalf an additional 23 much needed 
scientific calculators. 
After walking down the long line of backpacks, Superintendent Raga 
Nanhas expressed his heart-
felt appreciation for our club's 
generosity and continued 
support of the program. After-
ward, some of us continued 
the fun and followed Anne as 
she led our way through 
Lacey to Nisqually for a deli-
cious meal at Normaôs Burg-
ers. Thanks to all who donat-
ed backpacks this year! 

 

Fifteen Corvettes, their passengers and drivers in tow, gathered at the 
Barnes and Noble parking lot for an 8:30 a.m. departure for one of the 
best trips of the year: a two-day waltz around the Olympic Peninsula with 
a major stop in Port Townsend. Drivers and passengers included: Denny 
and Josette, Larry and Maggie, Billy and Wendy, Will and Marilyn, Doug 
and Sang, Doug and Velma, Dale and Shar (guests of Doug and Vel-
ma), Lee and Sherry, Brian and Betsy, Anne, Shoshanah, Bill and Jin, 
Jim and Karen, Arthur and Carla and Maury and Sandy (perspective 
members). 
 
Denny and Josette took the lead, with Anne in the middle and Shosha-
nah in the back. In theory the trip had no challenging roads so it didnôt 
matter who was in the back and who was in the front. However, the 
more experienced tour drivers packed into the front group and off we 
went. 
 
We traveled north past Shelton on Highway 101 to Hoodsport where we 
took a break at the public restrooms near their Shell service station. Bob 
and Marge joined the tour at this point bringing the total to 16 Corvettes. 

To re-enter Highway 101 heading north, Shoshanah waited until the 
road was clear and then positioned herself in the north bound lane to 
block other north bound cars. This allowed our entire entourage to slip 
onto the highway and leave town together. This became our routine for 
the weekend because everyone wanted to drive together as a group. 
We followed 101 along Hood Canal, which was its normal beautiful self, 
then through a corner of the Olympic National Park, through Quilcene, 
and on until we reached Discovery Bay where we turned right onto State 
Highway 20. Keith and Beth caught up with us at this point to grow our 
group to 17 Corvettes. 
 
Highway 20 took us to Port Townsend where we stopped at the Park 
and Ride lot behind the Safeway store. It turned out to be very good 
stopping point in that they have a visitor center complete with bathrooms 
and tourist information. Everyone scattered to the wind at this point with 
the agreement to gather at the same spot later in the day for a 2:30 
departure for Forks. That gave everyone almost four hours to roam 
around Port Townsend. 
 
We did manage to leave the park and ride at 2:30. Before leaving, we 

Port Townsend Olympic Peninsula 
Tour  

By Denny & Josette 

Congratulations Don and 
Dennis and Patty on your 1st 
and 2nd place finishes at the 
Classical Glass Five Star 
Show N Shine! 
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Pt. Townsend Olympic Pen. Tour 
(Continued from Page 4) 

cautioned everyone to expect heavy traffic and numerous radar traps 
once we made it back to Highway 101. Traffic turned out to be light but 
sure enough, after about 10 miles we drove past a series of patrol cars 
with their radar on all the way to Forks. 
 
We took a potty break in Sequim at two gas stations across from one 
another on 101. We led the front group to the Shell station on the right 
and Anne led the second group to the Chevron station on the left. Not 
much to report about the stop, but we did a spectacular job of synchro-
nized driving as we re-entered 101. Specifically, the intersection had a 
light, when it turned green, the front group turned right onto the highway 
while the second group waited. Then the second group pulled in behind 
the front group so we were able to leave Sequim as a single, solid 
group. 
We drove on to Port Angeles, and wound our way through town. By the 
time we reached the other side of town, our group was split up into small 
pieces with what seemed like dozens of interloping cars. Sadly, we cre-
ated a minor traffic jam as we tried to pull over, rejoin the group, and 
reenter the highway. 
 
Eventually we headed west toward Lake Crescent. The scenery quickly 
improved and as you would expect, traffic lightened significantly. We 
stopped at the Mountain General Store just before reaching Lake Cres-
cent. The store has a rather large parking lot and we turned it into what 
looked like a Corvette car show, much to the enjoyment of store patrons 
and employees alike. 
 
Once everyone had taken care of business, we headed west and imme-
diately drove into the forested splendor of Lake Crescent. We cruised 

slowly along the lake to enjoy the scenery, which was a good thing be-
cause we drove past two National Park patrol cars, both of whom had 
radar. 
 
After Lake Crescent, we cruised on until we reached Forks. We had 
plans for a catered dinner at 7:00 at JTôs Sweet Stuff so we drove by the 
store before going to our hotels. We then had about an hour and a half 
to check into our rooms and unpack before dinner. 
Janet, our hostess, served us baked chicken or lasagna, depending on 
our choice made as part of signing up for the trip. Everyone seemed to 

enjoy dinner although Bob did ask Janet to change out his chicken din-
ner for lasagna because he found the chicken a bit on the rubbery side. 
After dinner, we headed back to our rooms with plans to reassemble at 
JTôs Sweet Stuff for breakfast at 8:30 in the morning. We agreed to 

check out of our rooms before breakfast so we could leave town immedi-
ately after breakfast. Janet served us either scrambled eggs or SOS for 
breakfast and everyone seemed to enjoy their breakfast. 
After breakfast we organized our cars at the Thriftway on the South side 
of town and headed south for the Hoh River Rain Forest. The route 
involved a ten mile drive on 101 then left on the Hoh River road for an 
18-mile drive to the Rain Forest Visitor Center. We spent an hour there, 
either walking along the rain forest trails or visiting their little shop. 

About half of us nearly landed parking violation tickets for parking in an 
RV zone, but we escaped unharmed at 11:30 for a drive to Kalaloch 
lodge for lunch. 
We arrived a half hour early for our 1:00 lunch reservations for their 
ñback roomò. They sat us early, but apparently they werenôt up to serving 
32 people all at once so we werenôt served until 1:30. Oh well, the con-
versations were lively leading up to the food, and the food was excellent 
once served. 
 
After lunch, we headed south on 101 for our next stop at the Lake 
Quinault Lodge. As usual, parking was tight at the lodge but we man-
aged somehow. After a potty break we then headed back to 101 and 
south to the McDonaldôs in Hoquiam. 
After a typical McDonaldôs stop, we then headed for Olympia to con-
clude the trip. 


